From: Caroline Compston 
Sent: 18 July 2011 23:30
To: Planning
Cc: Councillor James Macnamara; Councillor Mike Kerford Byrnes
Subject: Wincote, Steeple Aston Ref. 11/00114/F and 11/00115/CAC
Dear Sir or Madam,

Reference: Wincote, Cow Lane, Steeple Aston (11/00114/F and 11/00115/CAC)

We are writing to object to the planning proposal for Wincote, Cow Lane, Steeple Aston.  

My family have lived in Steeple Aston for nearly three years, having lived in the nearby village of Somerton for the preceding eight years.  I work as a Circuit Judge in Oxford, mainly taking the train each day from Heyford station.  Our children aged 19, 23 and 25 are still loosely based on our family home here and endorse our objections.  

My wife and I have read the detailed objections, so well detailed in the Wincote website.  We agree with them.  In particular, the following objections seem particularly well founded:

1. This is a charming old village, centred on the church with the village hall and school close by.  Although some of the recent developments have not been particularly inspiring they do, at the very least, remain reasonably discreet in size and appearance.  In short they are village houses.  The proposed development is amazingly insulting to the character and scale of this village.  Moreover, it is in a conservation area (as such it should of course be considered very carefully) and very close to the nub of the village. 

2. We have a garden of one and a half acres and are particularly aware that this is a natural breathing space which should be protected at all costs.  Thus we have re-planted the orchard which was present at least one hundred years ago.  Such orchards were a renowned feature of Steeple Aston.  The proposed development will completely destroy this natural rural space (including the fruit trees), replacing it with a manicured and no doubt lucrative development.  Without being too sentimental it runs entirely contrary to the spirit of the place. 
3. The church and the Rousham Eyecatcher are very important buildings in Oxfordshire, let alone Steeple Aston.  Their setting which has been miraculously preserved for hundreds of years will be diminished by this building.  People will walk from an ancient church down Cow Lane to the Eyecatcher but have to pass a building which starkly is urban and totally out of keeping. 
4. Apparently the present building is derelict.  This is not true.  For nearly forty years my family have rescued buildings such as Wincote and have lived in them for many years.  I do not accept that it needs to be demolished.  Indeed I understand that the present owner’s father lived there as a second home, playing a proper part in the village for many years.  Thereafter it has been let without much difficulty despite its condition being allowed to deteriorate.  

We fear that the reality is that this is not so much a family attempting to build a larger family home as a company seeking to maximise its assets in a difficult economic climate.  Of itself this does not mean that the proposal should be rejected.  However, we do question whether, if allowed, there will be any advantage to the community since, sadly, this type of development does not produce people who contribute to their village. 

We should be most grateful if you would give serious consideration to these points.

Yours sincerely,

Christopher and Caroline Compston

His Honour Judge Christopher and Mrs. Compston

